
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
Date: May 14, 2014 
Contact: Michael S. LeBrun, General Manager 
Nipomo Community Services District 
148 S. Wilson St., Nipomo, CA 93444 
Phone: (805) 929-1133 – Email: mlebrun@ncsd.ca.gov 
 

 

 

NCSD Board of Directors Save Customers Money by Deferring Solid Waste Rate Increase 

 
 

On Wednesday, May 14th, the District’s Board held its regular meeting at 9AM and considered South County Sanitary’s 

request for a solid waste rate increase. The Board unanimously agreed to defer the rate increase and not pass this onto 

NCSD customers.  

South County Sanitary Services (SCSS) provides solid waste collection services to District customers under a franchise 

agreement with the District. Under the agreement, the District is required to administer annual lien process for the 

collection of delinquent solid waste payments and administer rate proceedings. 

SCSS is requesting a 2.05% rate increase across its service area which would cover administrative costs and a landfill 

expansion. The District will absorb the cost and cover the rate increase by lowering the District’s franchise fee to the SCSS. 

The last rate increase was in February 2013. 

General Manager, Michael LeBrun, states “The Board of Directors is compassionate about keeping cost of services to 

District customers equitable and reasonable.” 

Next Scheduled Regular Board Meeting: Wednesday, May 28th, 2014, 9AM, District Board Room 148 South Wilson, Nipomo. 

For more information, please contact the Nipomo Community Services District at 929-1133 or visit www.ncsd.ca.gov.  
 

### 
 

Established in 1965 to meet the health and sanitation needs of the local community, Nipomo Community Services is pleased to 
provide a wide variety of services throughout its district including the provision of water, sewer, and waste management services as 
well as lighting and drainage in limited areas. The mission of Nipomo Community Services District is to provide its customers with 
reliable, quality, and cost-effective services now and in the future. 

http://www.ncsd.ca.gov/

